ST FLORENCE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
St Florence Community Council Meeting  

 held at the Village Hall, St Florence at 
7.30pm on Tuesday 01 December 2015
Present:
Councillors Buckmaster (Chair); Eardley; Evans; R Hughes; 



S Hughes; L. Randles. 

Also Present:
 C Clemson (Clerk);  3 members of the community.

Not Present:
 County Councillor Kidney
Public Participation (Limited to 15 minutes)
Two members of the community voiced their concerns with regards to the Planning Application at Woodlands Lodge, Gumfreston, for a proposed two storey 24 bedroom extension to the current building.  Councillors spent time looking over the plans and discussed the planning application in length.  Councillor Randles proposed that the application be objected to on the grounds of its size, sewerage concerns and highway safety concerns.  Seconded by Councillor Eardley.  All in favour with one abstention.

15/12/01
Apologies
None Received.

15/12/02
Declarations of Interest
None Received

15/12/03
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting held 06 October 2015
The minutes of the last meeting held on 06 October 2015 were signed as a true and accurate copy by the Chairperson, Councillor B Buckmaster.  Proposed Councillor Evans .  Seconded Councillor S. Hughes.  All in Favour. 

15/12/04
Matters Arising
PCC Environmental & Civil Contingencies Update (P. Kidney)
As County Councillor Kidney was not present at the meeting the Clerk was asked to contact County Councillor Kidney and ask for an update on the PCC environmental & Civil Contingencies programme and circulate to all Councillors.  Councillors discussed between themselves various services that may be affected and concluded that they would still welcome PCC to attend a meeting and advise Councillors of their plans.

Councillor Randles proposed that the Clerk contact County Councillor Kidney and ask him to advise of any immediate cuts planned and when we can expect someone from the County Council  to attend a meeting.  Seconded D. Evans.  All in Favour

15/12/05
Planning Applications/Notifications
15/0654/PA – Extension to existing Care Home to create 24 additional bedrooms together with extension to dining area and extended dining and sitting room.  Installation of sewage Treatment Plant and Biomass Heating System at  Woodlands Lodge, Gumfreston.  OBJECTION as proposed under Public Participation.
Village & Village Hall Matters
Village Bonfire Night including Field Clean-up
Councillor R Hughes will begin to clean up the field, weather permitting,  within the next few weeks.  The Clerk will contact a local farmer and ask if he would like any residual wood left over from the bonfire for his biomass heating boiler.
Councillors read through the response letter prepared for Mr Jonathan Edwards on behalf of the Village Association.  Proposed that this be forwarded to the Village Association by Councillor Evans.  Seconded Councillor Randles.  All in favour.
Maintenance Schedule including storage of goal posts
Councillors discussed the repairs on the basis of the walk around the hall that had recently been conducted.  A cost of approximately £2,000 will be needed to carry out these repairs.

St Florence Football Club have asked Councillors for permission for the new goal posts to be stored in the garage at the Village Hall.  It was ratified that storing of same is granted.  Proposed A. Eardley.  Seconded S. Hughes
Office Facility
The upstairs meeting room in the Village Hall now includes an office space for the Clerk and any Councillors to work.  The Clerk will re-contact BT and enquire about Broadband. The Clerk will be present in this room at the Village Hall every tuesday evening, during karate class times, for parishioners to bring any matters of attention to the Council. 

Councillor S Hughes mentioned to Mr Jonathan Edwards that the freezer being stored at the Village Hall on behalf of the Village Association is not working properly.  He will convey this message to the Chairperson of the Village Association. 

A further key is needed to lock/unlock the door between the kitchen and the main hall. 
Dog Fouling Posters
Councillor Evans has mentioned this competition to the village school and it will be discussed further at the next meeting to be held in January.  It was also mentioned that people are still walking their dogs on the Playing Field even though there is a total ban for dogs.  Councillor D Evans Proposed that no other action is taken at this time.  Seconded Councillor L. Randles.
Wales in Bloom
It has been several years since St Florence last entered this competition.

Councillors discussed entering once again and Councillor D Evans proposed that the Clerk contact Wales in Bloom and ask for the rules, regulation and competition fees.   Councillors will then assess possible entry for the next year.   Seconded Councillor Randles.  
Footpath Finger Post Signs
Councillor Randles mentioned that the wooden fingerpost sign at The Ford has been vandalised and thrown into the Ritec.  Councillor R Hughes also mentioned that the footpath sign situated on the corner near to Carn Rock Farm, Devonshire Drive has also been knocked down.  He Proposed that the Clerk contact Glenville Codd and report same.  Seconded Councillor Evans.
Christmas 2015
It was arranged for the hall decorations will be put up on Sunday 6th December at 11.00am.  All Councillors who are available to help to meet at the Village Hall 

Correspondence Received
Simon Thomas 
Invite to public meeting on GP Services in South Pembs.  6pm. Thursday 17/12/2015.  Catholic Church House, St Florence Parade, Tenby SA70 7DT
Clerk & Councils Direct – November 2015
Wales Air Ambulance – Help us build a new airbase for Wales appeal for funds
Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales
Proposed changes in the Remuneration of members of Community & Town Councils.

The Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales may have an impact on our next precept which could result in a 20% rise in the precept as expenses can now be claimed by Councillors.   Following a discussion it was decided that if you have incurred genuine expenses then these should be reimbursed.  However, expenses for turning up for a meeting should be rejected.  Proposed Councillor D Evans.  Seconded by All Councillors.  
Co-option
Nothing Received.
Finalise Budget 
A separate meeting will be held by Councillors to discuss the 2016/2017 budget at St Florence Village Hall on Thursday 10th December at 7.00pm 

Councillor Eardley proposed that the £1661 held in the accounts and ring fenced for the Youth Club should now be ring fenced for the Bonfire. Seconded Councillor Evans.  All in favour

Accounts & Finances 
The following invoices were approved for payment
St Florence School



£420.00

Monddi Printing



£50.00

St Florence Football Club


£150.00

Tenby and District Youth Club

£50.00

Tenby Sea Cadets



£10.00

Hazel Pickersgill



£250.00

Andrew Brace




£40.00

Manorbier Community transport

£30.00

Smart Gardens



£140.00

St Florence Cricket Club


£278.58

Dave Bolton




£133.20

Zurich Municipal



£1151.85

B Harries




£352.50

C Clemson




£598.34

Tenby Lions




£260.00

Councillors who are to become signatories on the bank accounts arranged to meet at Barclays Bank on Thursday 10th December at 11.00am to sign all mandates.

As the village hall is  not generating a lot of income a discussion took place around the services of the caretaker and whether this provision could still be afforded.  Following a lengthy discussion it was suggested that a rota be put in place to cover the cleaning of the hall by various people.  It was proposed and seconded by Councillors that, for the time being, the caretakers services be cancelled with one months notice.  All in Favour.
County Councillors Report
Nothing received
Items submitted by Councillors
As Kerrie from PMA Fitness  had done such a wonderful job in promoting the bonfire via facebook, she will be asked to set up a facebook page to promote the hiring of the  hall.  Proposed Councillor R. Hughes.  Seconded Councillor B. Buckmaster.  All in favour.

Councillor Eardley mentioned that the grass bank by the Old Post Office and also adjacent to No 1 Parsons Green need to be tidied and cut back further.  The Clerk will check the grass cutting tender to see if this was included in the original tender before contacting Smart Gardens to carry out same.
Items for Year Planner
Nothing Received.
Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 12 January 2016. 
It was proposed by Councillor Randles that the first meeting of 2016 take place one week later on Tuesday 12 January.  Seconded Councillor Evans.  All in favour.

Meeting closed at 21.35hrs
Mae’r cofnodion ar gael yng Nghymraeg os ydych eisiau copi 

Carol Clemson
Clerk to St Florence Community Council

1 Greenhayes, St Florence, SA70 8NA. Tel 07482 712 068/01834 871032

Email: stflorencecommunitycouncil@hotmail.co.uk

